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Dear Parents and Carers,

Proud to be part of

Thank You – Around the World Festival
 A huge thank you to everyone who came along to our WBP Around the World Festival on Friday!
It was a truly joyful celebration of cultures and community, and one of the absolute highlights of
our school year. We are incredibly grateful to all who contributed – whether by preparing a
delicious dish for our international food stall, purchasing raffle tickets, or simply enjoying the
wonderful entertainment and stalls on offer. Events like this are only possible with your support,
and we thank you wholeheartedly.

WBP Spelling Bee 2025
This week also saw our annual WBP Spelling Bee, with children from Year 1 to 6 taking part. Class
finalists went head-to-head in their phase competitions, impressing us all with their vocabulary
and confidence. Huge congratulations to our 2025 Spelling Bee Phase Champions:
🌟 Gabriel
🌟 Luna
🌟 Ademipo
 We are so proud of all participants for their bravery and brilliance!

Year 5 Bexley Maths Champions!
We are bursting with pride for our fantastic Year 5 pupils who represented Willow Bank at the
recent Bexley Schools Maths 24 competition. With outstanding teamwork, determination and
sportsmanship on display throughout, they achieved the highest overall score across all
participating schools! A special congratulations to Nife, who made it to the final and secured
the top spot in Bexley, bringing home the gold medal. What a fantastic achievement – well
done, Year 5!

Today, your child will bring their end of year report home. This will also be sent via Arbor in digital
form. Please take time to talk to your child about their fantastic achievements and targets for next
year. If you wish to discuss the report with your child’s teacher, please make an appointment by
calling the school office.

We look forward to seeing many of you there as we celebrate the achievements of our wonderful
children.
Wishing you a warm and restful weekend,
Mrs Oldfield and The Willow Bank Primary Team

Coming Up Next Week
 As we head into the final stretch of term, we have a few exciting events ahead:
📅 Monday 14th July – Children’s University Graduation Ceremony, 9:30am
📅 Thursday 17th July – EYFS Graduation Ceremony, 2:00pm
📅 Thursday 17th July – Year 6 Production, 5:00pm performance for parents

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/willowbankprimarysch/
https://www.instagram.com/willow_bank_primary/
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Year 1

Children in Year 2 have been learning about different
core values, they have learnt about curiosity and
created their own curiosity box, they then asked
questions they were curious about on post it notes and
included it in their curiosity box.  

In Year 1 we have been learning to recognise and
understand emotions. The children explored different
feelings, such as happiness, sadness, anger, and
excitement, and discussed how our facial expressions
and body language can show how we feel. We talked
about why it’s important to express emotions in healthy
ways and practised using words to explain how we are
feeling. Through stories and role-play, the children
also learned strategies to manage big emotions, like
taking deep breaths or asking for help. 

From Egg to Butterfly: A Journey of Growth and Wonder
 In our EYFS setting, the children have been nurturing
real butterfly eggs, watching in awe as they transformed
through each magical stage—from tiny caterpillars to
beautiful butterflies. This hands-on experience has been
a powerful link to Personal Development, encouraging
curiosity, patience, empathy, and responsibility. Through
caring for the butterflies, the children developed a sense
of wonder about nature, learned to respect living things,
and reflected on their own growth and feelings. Just like
the butterflies, they are learning that change takes time,
care, and courage.

Year 3

This term year 3 explored friendship in Personal
Development, identifying important qualities in friends
such as kindness and honesty, helping them understand
and build positive, supportive relationships with others. 

Year 2

Magnolia
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Year 5Year 4

Year 6 have been focussing on their transition to
secondary school and discussing their concerns or
questions, including the changes they will experience as
they go into Year 7. We are very proud of their attitude
and resilience during this season of change! 

This term , Year 5 have been learning about personal
identity. Through fun activities and class discussions,
they’ve been thinking about what makes them unique
and special. They’ve been encouraged to celebrate
differences and remember: We are all different, and you
should be proud to be you! It’s been a great way for the
children to understand and value who they are. 

Year 6
OUR CORE VALUE FOR

SUMMER TERM 2 IS
CURIOSITY

Year 4 explored how to look after both our mental and
physical wellbeing. The children investigated different
ways to stay healthy, from eating well and keeping
active to practising good sleep habits and relaxation
techniques. . 



1 1 T H  J U L Y  2 0 2 5  I S S U E  3 6

Our target is over 96%

 Magnolia - 97 % Yew - 98%

 Hornbeam - 95% Redwood - 96%

Almond - 96%

Hazel - 97% Walnut - 92%

Larch -93% Sycamore - 94% 

`
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We a r e  l ook i ng  f o r  Read  w i th  Me
vo lun t ee r s  a t  W i l l ow  Bank !  The se
vo lun t ee r s  w i l l  v i s i t  ou r  Y r  1  &  2
c la s s rooms  and  l i s t en  to  ou r  ch i l d r en
r ead .

I f  you  a r e  i n t e r e s t ed  i n  vo lun t ee r i ng  w i th
u s  f o r  30  m inu t e s  o r  an  hou r  ea ch  week ,
t hen  p l ea se  pop  i n to  t he  o f f i c e  t o
exp r e s s  you r  i n t e r e s t  and  p i c k  up  ou r
app l i ca t i on  pack .

 KS1 & EYFS Parent Reading Morning

Every Thursday from 8:40-9:10am

All parents and carers welcome! 

A reminder that we have our Chance To Chat.

As a school we provide ongoing support for the children’s wellbeing and mental heath to which one of the methods
is they can fill out a form while in school to express their worries. The form then gets placed in the ‘Chance to chat’
box where it will be addressed by the wellbeing team.
We also have an online form which is located on the school website named ‘Chance to chat’.
The children can complete the form if they are worried about something or need some advice? A member of staff
will get back to the child at school.

Please copy the link below and paste in the search bar and it will direct you straight to the form.
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=MvrWB2Z-r0qnuEuN-

giOI1CAPQc0X4RFje43giTliLNUOE5BWUFISE40VjBXODZYRVFITlNXVzZYNCQlQCN0PWcu

School Reminder
Children should not arrive earlier than 8.20am, for Bagel Breakfast club from 8.25am - 8.35am

School gates close at precisely 8:50am. After this time, entrance is via the school office 
and parents will need to sign your child/children in using the screen.
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